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   News from School Council 

~Our next School Council Meeting will be April 11, 2019 at 6:30pm in the HAS Learning 
Commons - Child care provided.  
~We have been unable to find a coordinator for the hot lunch program, unfortunately. 
The kids really look forward to these days. We decided at our last meeting to try a 
Subway lunch for the kids...if anyone can please help us out by getting the forms 
organized and taking the order to Subway, then picking it up and bringing it to the school 
on the chosen day, please let us know by emailing hasparentcouncil@gmail.com or 
calling Cherie in the office and leaving your name. You can choose whatever day works 
best for you for the lunch.  
~We would also like some extra help with the recycling. If anyone can grab some 
cardboard one day and take it to Frank it would be appreciated by both Council and the 
school. 
~The Parent Worker Bee committee continues to run every Monday from 1-3pm and 
is going well. Thanks to Malory Banting again for organizing this committee. If anyone 
wants to join on with this great group, please let us know.  
~We are planning a family movie night at HAS on March 21, 2019. Doors will open at 
5:30pm and movie will start at 6:00pm. Everyone is welcome. Poster and more details to 
come soon. We will need volunteers to help set up and clean up. Please let us know if 
you would be willing to help by emailing hasparentcouncil@gmail.com. 
~We still have a few cookbooks left. They can be purchased at the office for $10 each. 

 

 
Follow us on Twitter: @HAS_LRSD 

Like us on Facebook. 

Many of us have been left wondering if the groundhog has a sense of humor-where’s the early spring that was 
predicted? We keep a very close eye on temperatures and wind chill, and students are enjoying their short 
recesses. Many thanks to families for helping ensure students are dressed for the weather. In March we look 
ahead to report cards and student -led conferences. Please read below for more information. Story Theatre troupe 
comes to the school on March 19. They will start the day with Metis retelling of a Cinderella-type story 
performance, will  work with classes through the day, and end with an assembly. Please join us. We send out 
congratulations to all our student athletes as they wind down their figure skating and hockey seasons, and to our 
in-school leaders for things like selling cupcakes to support the SPCA, selling milk tickets, delivering fruit and 
veggies daily. Horace Allen really is a special place, filled with special students and staff.  
Myrna Dembicki, Assistant Principal    

       

 

Did you know? 
We have an ongoing school fundraiser. IGA Gift cards are available for purchase at the office.  We receive 5% 

back to our school for all cards purchased. Stop by the office to purchase your gift card. 

Kindergarten Registration  
is open! 

If you have a child who will be 5 

years old by Dec. 31, 2019, he or 

she is eligible to register for 

Kindergarten for September. 

Come to the office during school 

hours for a registration form 

and information.  

Please bring your  child’s 

 birth certificate. 
 
 

♫Horace Allen students (and staff) 

will be performing at the 
Crowsnest Pass Music Festival on 
Monday, March 11, 1:00-3:00, in 
the school gym. Please join us as 

we present our selections. 

Term 2 Report Cards will come home on March 21, 2019, alternate dates for K1 and K3.  Please take time to celebrate your child’s 
learning by discussing their areas of strength and helping them to set goals for areas of improvement for Term 3.  Students invite 
their parents to come to HAS to help celebrate their learning on Thursday, March 28 between 4:00- 8:00.  Please call the school at 
403-563-3998 to book your 30 minute appointment.  Childcare will be provided for younger siblings. HAS will also provide an 
opportunity to families to complete a school survey in the Learning Commons during the evening. Families who complete the 
survey will be eligible for draw prizes – one per grade. We look forward to seeing all families out for this celebration of learning! 
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“Achieving our personal best in a safe and caring environment” 

Information about Emergency School Closures 

The most common reason for school closure is related to weather. Closure happens in the event of 
temperatures -40C and colder. There are other situations as well that might cause a school closure. If a 
majority of bus drivers decide to cancel their routes, the school will be closed by the Transportation 
Department at Livingstone Range Central Office. They will contact school administrators and media about 
the closure. The bus icon on the LRSD and school’s webpages will be shown in red if one, or all, busses are 
not running. This icon is located in the top right of the websites.  Ideally, this will happen by 6:45 a.m. The 
school must remain open (unlocked, with at least one staff member), in case a child is dropped off, in 
which case the parent will be asked to take the child home, or called to pick up the child.  Also, any bus 
driver may cancel his/her route if roads are impassible. In this situation, the driver will contact the 
parents, and the icon on the school and LRSD website will be changed to the colour red.  

It is the school’s decision about whether recesses will be “inside” or “outside”.  On very cold days, 
Administration consults the Canada Environment website (http://weather.gc.ca/city/pages/ab-

17_metric_e.html ) for current temperature and wind chill. If the wind chill is reported as -27C or colder, 
recess will be indoors.  As often as possible, we want students to be outside to enjoy some fresh air and 
exercise.  Please help your child be prepared for outdoor recesses with appropriate clothing choices.  

 

Upcoming Events 

March 10 – Daylight 
Savings Time 
 
March 11 – Music Festival 
performances 1:00-3:00 
 
March 12 – Tri-School 
Council meeting, 5:30, 
CCHS 
 
March 19 – Story Theater 
Company, performance 
and literacy day 
 
March 21 – Report Cards 
sent home 
 
March 21 – ‘Mulan’ movie 
night, doors open at 5:30 
 
March 22 – No School – 
Interschool Collaboration 
Day for staff  
 
March 28 – Student Led 
Conferences 4-8pm 
(please call to book your 

time) 

Numeracy Update – March 2019 
~contributed by Kathy Charchun, Numeracy Lead for LRSD, charchunk@lrsd.ab.ca                                                    
10 New Math Terms Every Parent Needs to Know   https://tinyurl.com/yyvwhxyf 
If you're the parent of an elementary schooler, you've probably already figured out that your 
child's math class is different from math class when you were young. Kids today are engaged in 
hands-on activities, technology, and small group teaching. They're not learning to "borrow" 
numbers and "carry the one. In fact, one of the major changes in how math is being taught now 
involves the use of language.   Your child is probably using new math terms daily and focusing on 
building number sense, decomposing numbers, and using different models to show his/her 
thinking. She’s using 100 charts, ten frames, and building fact fluency every day — terms that 
may leave you scratching your head and wondering why you can't figure out a 1st grade 
worksheet. ~Below are 10 frequently used terms your child may be exposed to in math class that 
will help you stay tuned in.  Follow the link above for more detailed information about each term. 
Understanding what your child is being taught in class will help you to have deeper conversations 
about his/her learning. 
Mental Math  Number Sense             Decompose Ten Frame 

100 Chart  Fact Fluency  Regroup  Part-Part-Whole  

Milk  
Due to a nutrition grant, 

milk is available for 
purchase: 

5 tickets/$1.00.  Milk 
tickets may be 

purchased at the office.  
Please remember 

tickets purchased this 
year are good for this 

year only. 

 

Volunteers  & Visitors  
 
Parents and others 
wishing to volunteer in 
the school or on field 
trips must complete a 
police information check.  
Forms are available in 
the school office and are 
valid for 2 years.  Thanks 
to all volunteers & 
visitors for signing in at 
the office before going to 
classrooms. 
 

Peanut Allergy Alert: 
As we have students with peanut and nut allergies attending HAS, we are committed to being a nut-free school. 

 

Drop Off & Parking 
Parents/Guardians, please 
remember to park in the 
parking lot and walk your 
child to the pavement if 
you are dropping them off.  
When picking students up 
at the end of the day, 
please meet your child on 
the pavement and walk 
them to your vehicle.  
Student safety is a priority 
at Horace Allen School. 

 

The newsletter is available to 
anyone interested in 
receiving it electronically by 
subscribing for it on the HAS 
website: 
http://www.horaceallenscho
ol.ca/ Subscribe by providing 
your email address under the 
Newsletter section on the 
front page.  Paper copies will 
be available from the school 
by parental request.   
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